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         Week 5 Term 3 2025 
 

 

Principal: Kate Mansfield principal@glenavy.school.nz 
Office: office@glenavy.school.nz 
Telephone: 036893856  
Website: www.glenavy.school.nz 
 
FACEBOOK- Glenavy School NZ 
SCHOOL ACCOUNT NUMBER NZ 060941-0494989-00 

Bus Drivers 
Magic  Bus - Al Stewart  
Ring or text before 7:30am Phone 021 0886 3249 
 
Flames Bus -James Nicolson 
Ring or text before 7:30am Phone 0272848816 
 
Optimus Lime - Peter O’Donnell  
Ring or text before 7:30 am  Phone 0272062271 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Staff Resignations 
It is with a heavy heart that the board have accepted the resignation of Miss Melissa Coker and Mrs Helen 
Gardner as of the end of 2025. 
Melissa has been with us for 3 years and she has been the most amazing teacher. She has decided to take her 
career in a new direction. She is going to be one of our number one relievers from 2026. We will miss Melissa and 
thank her hard work at Glenav School. 
Helen is stepping down as a permanent teacher, as she would like to spend more time with her family and 

especially her 2 new grandchildren due this year. Helen is not saying goodbye to us 
completely as she will pick up 2 or 3 days teaching next year covering the CRT days for the 
teachers. So it's a step down in the process of retirement for Helen. Helen has been 
associated with Glenavy School for many many many years in fact she is the oldest standing 
staff member being with the school for 20 years. 
 
Welcome to Tyler Versoza who joins us in Room 1- Kōrora  
 
Board Elections: 

The Board Elections have now closed and we have 4 board members elected 
●​ Hamish McCulloch 
●​ Billie Moffat 
●​ Arjan Van't Klooster 
●​ Ashleigh Davies - Welcome to Ashleigh who is our newest board member. 

To fill our board we need 5 parent representatives, so an old board member has said they are willing to come 
back on the board. We need to advertise that you are all happy for this to happen and not another election.  
Glenavy School Board- Casual vacancy for a parent representative 
A casual vacancy has occurred on the school board for an elected parent representative. 
The board has decided to fill the vacancy by selection. 
If 10% or more of eligible voters on the school roll ask the board, within 28 days of this notice being published, to 
hold a by-election to fill the vacancy, then a by-election will be held. 
Request for a by-election should be sent to:  
Hamish McCulloch, Presiding member (chair) ℅ Glenavy School Board, 15 Ruane Street, Waimate 
 
Mathletics Competition 
On  Wednesday 24 students attended WGHS for a Mathletics competition. It was a fun time and the children said 
the questions were really hard. They had to work in a team and beat the clock and other students from other 
schools in the district. 

   
 

  

 

Roadblocks/ Roblox 
It has come to my attention that many children in the school play Roadblock/Roblox. On the outside this seems 
quite harmless, however within the complex  game, children are able to access violent shooting games, 
message strangers and find inappropriate content. Please have a look at your children's devices and see what 
they are accessing. If we don't look, we won't know. Maybe it's time for a conversation with your child regarding 
how to be safe on the internet.  
 
Many thanks  and have a great weekend- Kate Mansfield 
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Bus Ski Trip 
Our second ski trip is locked in for Friday 22nd of August. It’s a big day, with the bus leaving school at 6:15am 
sharp. Please make sure your child is at school by 6:00am. The bus will not be waiting for any child who is late, 
sorry. 
We have plenty of ski clothing available for students to borrow - just pop in and see Rebecca in the office to get 
sorted. The earlier the better.  
This trip is fully booked. If your child is no longer able to attend, please let Rebecca know as soon as possible, as 
we have others waiting for a spot, these are the children we have down to go. 

Room 1 Rm 2 Rm 3 Rm 4 Rm 4 Rm 5 Rm 6 Car 

Indee Sherin Sean Classic Sisilia Chieen Avery Tyler 

Bella Harper Xenxo Stanley Tahlia Kiel Calvin Eros 

Sawyer  Benji Hannah Jazzy Bayleigh John Sulaim  

Kaylani  Ezekiel Carter Rain  Kyra Rosaleigh  

 lilly Emily C Maria  Glejan   

  Mike David Zachlan     

  Aiden Noah     

  Carla Ava     

  Luqmaan Delilah     

  Lilly Umar     

  Shikera Luca     

  Vaea Safron     
 

 
 

 ⭐⭐⭐   Glenavy School Value Awards ⭐⭐⭐ 
 

Principal's Award - Bayleigh Lewis - Integrity - For being positive during Maths sessions and trying hard. 
 
Kororā - Corina Taueli - Self Management - Wow Corina, your confidence has really grown this term. Well done. 
 
Pīwakawaka - Zac Kato - Self Management - You have been a positive member of our classroom, always helping 
others, doing the right thing, and trying your best in everything. 
 
Tūī - Annika Menor - Integrity - You have settled well into your new class this term, you are a wonderful member of 
our class and you are always doing the right thing and trying hard! Well done 
 
Ruru -  Kiel Apostol - Integrity - For working hard to solve a tricky problem, showing determination and the 
courage to explain his thinking to others. 
 
Kea - Vaea Taueli - Self Management - Vaea you have had an amazing week! You are starting to step up and 
take responsibility for your own learning. Well done!  
 
Kārearea - Zachlan Fong - Integrity - For consistently showing our school values in and out of the classroom. You 
are always showing your leadership skills. Ka pai.  
 
Maths Award -  Travis  Tapaling - For using his knowledge of ¾ and 1 ½ to problem solve. 
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Upcoming Events - Term 3 

Week 6 - Term 3 Week 7- Term 3 

Monday 18th August   
●​ Tongan Language Week 
●​ Subway orders in 

 
Wednesday 20th August  

●​ Wheelie Day 
 
Friday 22nd August 

●​ Bus Ski Trip - Leaving School @ 
6am 

Monday 25th August   
●​ Bus back up Ski Trip 

 
Thursday 28th August  

●​ Pie Orders arrive today 
 
Friday 29th August 

●​ Sausage Sizzle 
●​ Assembly 
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Support Glenavy School's Heaviest Calf Competition 
 
We're calling on our community to donate a calf to our Heaviest Calf 
Competition. Friesian bulls or beef cross calves are welcome. Your donation 
will help support our school, and you’ll get to enjoy a fun-filled evening at 
our weigh-in BBQ. 
 

Prizes up for grabs!  
- Heaviest calf wins a prize and our heaviest calf trophy. 
- 2nd and 3rd places also take home prizes. 
- The family that donates the most calves wins a special prize.  
 
Calves will be sold through the Temuka sale yards in late November. 
 
To get involved  
Email: glenavyschoolpta@gmail.com or call/text Kayla on 0274620600 to get 
your Glenavy School calf tags.  
Your support is much appreciated. 
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